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TO: Mayor and Councilmembers 
 
FROM: Daniel Singer, City Manager 
 
CONTACT: Steve Wagner, Community Services Director 
   
SUBJECT: Potential Construction of a Conversion Technology Facility at Tajiguas 

Landfill 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Receive a presentation by the County of Santa Barbara on the current status of the 
Conversion Technology Feasibility Analysis.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In December 2007, the City and County of Santa Barbara appeared before the City 
Council to present the status of their evaluation of Conversion Technology as a potential 
project for the future processing of solid waste from the south coast area waste shed.  
Conversion technology is a general term used to describe many different processes that 
turn municipal solid waste into energy and/or other marketable products to be used later 
for energy (such as bio-diesel or ethanol). This can be done through biological, 
chemical or thermal processes but does not include incineration or burning of waste.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Since December, the City and County completed an evaluation of municipal solid waste 
conversion technologies. The evaluation included adopting goals and evaluation criteria, 
identifying potential suppliers, and issuing a Request for Information (RFI). The 
evaluation process and findings are summarized in the final Feasibility Report on 
Conversion Technology. This report has been completed and posted online at 
www.conversiontechnologystudy.com. Through this process eight (8) potential vendors 
using three (3) different processes were identified that could offer different municipal 
solid waste conversion technologies for our area.   
 
Attached is a letter that was mailed to Mayor Bennett inviting the City to participate in 
the next steps of this project (Attachment 1). Also attached is a short project evaluation 
summary from the Conversion Technology Report dated April 4, 2008 (Attachments 2).  

http://www.conversiontechnologystudy.com/


 Meeting Date: August 19, 2008 
 

Page 2 of 2 

Mark Schleich, Deputy Director for the Resource Recovery & Waste Management 
Division of the County of Santa Barbara is here today to provide an update on the 
project and answer any questions regarding the project.  
 
GOLETA STRATEGIC PLAN: 
 
The involvement in the Conversion Technology Facility supports the Strategic Plan 
entitled “Facilitate Delivery of Services to Residents” 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
None at this time. 
 
FISCAL IMPACTS: 
 
None at this time. 
 
 
Submitted By: Reviewed by: Approved By: 
 
 
_________________________ _____________________ ____________________ 
Steve Wagner  Michelle Greene Daniel Singer 
Community Services Director Administrative Services City Manager 
 Director 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
1. Letter dated June 6, 2008 to Mayor Michael T. Bennett 
2. Evaluation of Municipal Solid Waste Conversion Technologies Prepared for the 
 City and County of Santa Barbara, California April 4, 2008 
 



 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT 1 
 

Letter dated June 6, 2008 to Mayor Michael T. Bennett 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT 2 
 

Evaluation of Municipal Solid Waste Conversion 
Technologies Prepared for the City and County of 

Santa Barbara, California April 4, 2008 
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